
PLEASE WELCOME our newest church members: 

Jade Jenkins & Tracy Williams 

2956 Cherokee Trail 

Hayes, VA 23072 

804-654-4449 

 

JOIN US:  All ladies of the church are invited to attend our Benny 

Russell Birthday Celebration Tuesday, May 17th at 6:30pm in the 

old fellowship hall.  Please bring your favorite finger food to 

share.  Pennies will be collected for ministry scholarships.   
 

SOCKS AND SHOES AND UNDERWEAR...OH MY!  SOCKS AND 

SHOES AND UNDERWEAR...OH MY!  No, we are not off to Oz but 

to North Dakota!  Please help us show the love of Jesus to Native 

American children by supplying them with some essentials for 

back to school.  WMU VA is once again traveling cross country to 

minister to many of the 8200 Native Americans living on Stand-

ing Rock Reservation in poverty.  We will be collecting new socks, 

shoes and underwear to distribute while there.  Please place 

these items in the bin in the Narthex.  We are so appreciative of 

all the ways you make possible the sharing of the Good News.   
 

THANK YOU to Pastor Bud, GPBC Deacons, Ted Fisher, and my 

Deacon Gus Saunders for the visits, cards, thoughts, and prayers 

during my hospital stay and 6 weeks of recovery.  The cards and 

phone calls kept coming from many church members.  Recovery 

was comforting knowing I was being prayed for daily.  Thank you 

again!! —Tammy Greggs and Family 
 

THANK YOU Deacons and church body for use of the church 

grounds and fellowship hall on April 16th to complete my Eagle 

Scout project.  My project consisted of constructing 2 picnic  

tables for the Gloucester Woodville Park.  Special thanks to Mr. 

Terry Littell, Scoutmaster Mr. Chris Hutson, and fellow scout JEB 

Hutson for volunteering their time to complete the project.   

—Benjamin Greggs 
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THANK YOU  I would like to thank everyone for the thoughtful 

phone calls and sweet cards I received during my recent illness.  

It never ceases to amaze me the caring and love I feel from the 

fellowship of this congregation.  —Teresa Kelley 

 

THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE would like to inform the church 

body that Robin Stortz has resigned her position as Church Pia-

nist effective May 24th.  Robin has served in this capacity for 16 

years and has enhanced the music program with her talents.  We 

will be praying for Robin in all her future ministry endeavors.   
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